

President Swart Ave, Empangeni, 3880 **?**

035 772 7740

035 772 7331 🖶

info@zululandremedialschool.co.za

www.zululandremedialcentre.co.za

Zululand Remedial Centre

Thursday, 10 July 2020

Dear Parents / Guardians,

Grade 7 and Intermediate Phase Level 3 learners have been at school for four (4) weeks and all Standard Operating Procedures (SOP) are functioning well. The Bi-Weekly Plan has been completed successfully with Grades 1, 2, 3 and Intermediate Phase Level 1 & 2 learners at school for this week.

The School Governing Body is looking forward to welcoming back Grades 4, 5 & 6 learners next week, from Monday, 13 July 2020 as stated in the Bi-Weekly Plan.

Close monitoring of Standard Operating Procedures is a continuous daily routine as the safety of all learners and staff is our first priority.

As School Governing Body of Zululand Remedial Centre, we convey our gratitude to all Staff of Zululand Remedial Centre for their continuous commitment to upload learning programs weekly onto the Schools website to ensure continuous Academic progress.

Parents that need to apply for exemption from Compulsory Attendance of school in Terms of Section 4 of SASA No. 84 of 1996, need to contact the school and complete all necessary documentation. We therefore remind all parents that it still stays your responsibility to ensure learners receive the necessary learning materials from the school and completes it as the school requires, as per the KZN Circular 49 of 2020.

Please take note of the following arrangements for learners returning to school.

Please note that there is only <u>ONE</u> entry and exit point onto the school premises to ensure social distancing.

- o School gates open at 07:00.
- o No learner will be allowed onto the school property earlier than 07:00.
- o Learners must wear a mask to school. NO mask, NO entry.
- o Learners must also have a personal small sanitizer.

Standard Operating Procedures (SOP) are in place at Zululand Remedial Centre as follows:

- > Temperature Screening
- Spraying of learners' bags and shoes
- Wearing of masks at all times
- Social distancing in all school areas
- Sanitizing of hands regularly

Classroom sanitizing takes place every 2 hours in the classroom with the educator and learners.

Parents are advised to keep learners at home if they are not feeling well and inform the school as soon as possible regarding illness and state of health regarding COVID-19.

Please ensure that learners have a packed lunch with a bottle of water or juice, as the Tuck shop is closed.

The school bus is fully operational, and parents are reminded to be on time at the pick-up and drop-off points.

Learners must wear their name tags daily as this assist's with data capture at the Screening stations each morning.

Our sincere thanks goes to FEDSAS for assisting us to ensure that the correct governance procedures are followed.

Parents will be notified if any clanges will be made to the Bi-Weekly Plan.

With Fegard

MS K HODGSON SGB CHAIRPERSON